

## WILLIAMSON COUNTY GOVERNMENT

February 2, 2017

Darryl Grennell Mayor, Natchez, Mississippi

Dear Mayor Grennell:

It is with pleasure that I write to express my appreciation to the City of Natchez, Mississippi for your generous donation of daffodil bulbs to plant along the Old Natchez Trace road frontage. We have citizens in Williamson County who have the expertise and knowledge to exercise the proper care for them before and after planting.

These beautiful "buttercups", as we call them in our area, will provide one of our first bursts of spring color for years and generations to come. We also have the Highway Department that cares for the roadways, on board with this project. They are prepared to schedule their mowing so as not to disturb these sensitive transplants.

Again, on behalf of Williamson County, thank you so much for this generous gift.

Sincerely,

Rogers Anderson

Mayor, Williamson County

RCA/lw

cc: Eddie Hood, Highway Superintendent

Laura Turner

